
Beeville ISD  

School Health Advisory Council Meeting 

Thursday, April 7, 2011 

Minutes 

The SHAC meet on Thursday April 7, 2011 from 12:00 pm – 1:00 pm in the Special Programs office, room 

18.  Those in attendance were: Sarah Jaure, Becky Williams, Bonnie Schendel, Karen Harvey, Joe R. 

Trevino, Jeff Atkinson, and Cindy Clendennen. 

Items on the agenda included a discussion of plans for next year and a presentation form Jeff Atkinson, 

Food Service Director. 

The SHAC would like to have more guest speakers at SHAC meetings next school year.  Presentations 

from each campus may be considered next year. 

Jeff Atkinson, Food Service Director for Beeville ISD and Gregory-Portland ISD gave a presentation about 

the direction he intends to take BISD’s food service program. He explained school lunch prices and how 

they fluctuate depending on USDA changes.  More than likely, school lunch prices will increase slightly 

next school year.  Mr. Atkinson shared goals for next year which include alternatives to meal choices 

students may have, alternatives for school staff, and the development of a BISD food service calendar 

indicating lunch meals for a year at a glance.  Mr. Atkinson’s presentation was well received and very 

informative for SHAC members.  There was discussion about having him back at some point next year to 

talk about changes implemented during the 2011-12 school year.   

Without further discussion the meeting adjourned approximately 1:00 pm 

Submitted by: 

Cindy Clendennen, Executive Director Special Programs / Special Education 

 


